# 2018 学年奉贤区调研测试

# 九年级英语试卷

#### II. Choose the best answer

26. Which of the foll	lowing underlined parts	is different in pronunciation	1?
A. Piece	B. believe	C. p <u>ie</u>	D. achieve
27. Computers may 1	be able to do most things	s that human brain ca	n do and do them better.
A. a	B. an	C. the	D. /
28. I'm terribly sorry	, but I've forgotten to br	ring the ticket with	
A. I	B. my	C. me	D. mine
29. Every year	November, people from	all over the city come to	Hangzhou to enjoy golden
autumn.			
A. in	B. at	C. on	D. during
30. As parents, payin	ng too attention to y	your child can be a bad thin	g.
A. many	B. much	C. little	D. few
31. Now I know you	r decision. Please ask	in your class about their i	deas.
A. another	B. the other	C. others	D. the others
32. I'm sure Janet is	able to fine the school by	herself because she has a pr	retty good of direction.
A. idea	B. feeling	C. chance	D. sense
33. On such snowy of	lays, drivers must drive a	asas possible.	
A. more carefully	B. careful	C. carefully	D. more careful
34. I think the film "	'Spider man" isa	nimated cartoon of all the fi	lms I've ever seen.
A. More attractive	B. most attractive	C. the more attractive	D. the most attractive
35. Mum, put on you	ır glasses, you won	't see the notice clearly.	
A. then	B. and	C. but	D. or
36 several accid	lents happened to some s	chools, all of the school's o	utdoor activities have been
stopped.			
A. Unless	B. If	C. When	D. Since
37. After graduation,	many of the students w	ill different kinds of tr	aining.
A. do	B. take	C. accept	D. make
38. The news said th	ere a wonderful con	cert in Shanghai Stadium th	nis month.
A. was	B, will be	C. had been	D. would be
39. Nowadays, you r	eally require a lot of tale	ent and hard work succ	cess.
A. achieving	B. to achieve	C. achieve	D. achieved
40. Tom has admitte	d in the English test	and promised not to do it a	gain. Actually, he deserves
another chance.			
A. cheat	B. cheating	C. to cheat	D. cheated
41. She was a little n	ervous when the last nig	ht in the building	
A. turned out	B. came out	C. went out	D. took out
42. Make pizza with	the micro-wave oven pr	oves to be effective ex	cellent way!
A. What	B. What a	C. What an	D. How
43. Before you go ab	oroad, download a map A	APP, because it help you	1,
A. must	B. may	C. need	D. shall

44. You look upset,	?			
I am late again. By	the time I got u	p, my brother had	already got in the she	ower.
A. What's happened		B. Wh	at should you do	
C. Are you sure		D. Hav	e you made mistakes	s
45. How about going	to Water World n	now?		
A. Sure, but I'm gett	ing hungry			
B. That's a good idea	1			
C. You're welcome				
D. I'll take your advi	ice			
Ⅲ. Complete the fol	lowing nassage	with the words o	or phrases in the bo	y. Fach can only be
used once	lowing passage	with the words o	phrases in the bo	Laci cal only be
A. prepare	B. tools	C. added	D. protect	E. enough
	1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 100	a ministra introduce	going on for years. H	
			ed by notebook comp	
There is no doubt	that computers	are powerful	47 Computer-ba	sed lesson plans are
updated in real time. N	lew information	can be48 a	s soon as changes tak	te place. Students can
find the latest informa	tion for the subje	ects they are study	ing.	
With computers, str	adents can learn	how to use them f	or the rest of their liv	es. Today, computers
are used in almost all	areas. Students	can 49 the	mselves better for th	e future if they have
computers.			3	
A. advantages	B. effectiv	ely C. wron	ng D. advice	E. education
However, despite th	nese50, I	think textbooks m	nust stay.	
Textbooks are profe	ssionally edited.	All the facts have	been checked. They	are put together in the
best way. Each chapte	er builds on what	a student has lear	ned before. On the I	nternet, however, no
all the information is t	rue or organized	\$y#		
With textbooks, it i	s easier for stude	ents to take notes.	Scientists have found	d that taking notes by
hand helps students le	arn more.			
Textbooks are also	less expensive th	an computers. Wh	ile most families can	afford textbooks, no
all of them can afford	a computer. Ever	ry student should l	e allowed to learn w	hat he needs to learn
It's51 to rob a	student of his ri	ght to learn just be	cause he can't afford	the material.
Computers are pla	ying an importa	nt role in52	They allow stu	dents to learn more
However, I don't thin	k they can replac	ce textbooks. If str	idents want to learn	53, they must
use textbooks. Do you	agree with me?			
IV. Complete the s	sentences with	the given word	ls in their proper	forms
54. Austin was in his			•	
55. Will you go				
56. I felt sick in the ev				
57. Many people like	_			. (quick)
58. The map shows th	45 Apr. 100		10 mm	
59 She was deenly	NAME OF THE PARTY	- Control of the Cont	and our distriction of the second	

60. We'd like to learn about others' side and become a better person. (bright)
61. I think they will the meeting well next month. (organization)
V. Complete the following sentences as required.
62. Anna makes a trip to foreign countries once a year. (改为一般疑问句)
Anna trip to foreign countries once a year?
63. KFC you ordered on line will be delivered in half an hour. (对划线部分提问)
will KFC you ordered on line be delivered?
64. We should think about how we can do it better next time. (保持句意基本不变)
We should think about do it better next time.
65. "Have you decided on which one to choose?" the shop assistant asked me. (合成宾语从句)
The shop assistant asked me I decided on which one to choose.
66. The students sang the song "Let it go!" during the English Festival. (改为被动语态)
The song "Let it go!" during the English Festival.
67. The old piano in my family was my grandpa's. (保持句意基本不变)
The old piano in my family my grandpa.
68. for, being polite, we, apologize to, had better, Mr Li, not (连词成句)
series, compresse, no, aporegizo te, mas contes, no Zu, no vizi (22, 1, 12, 1)
A. Choose the best answer. (12 分)
In many countries, pets are well loved. In America, 95 percent of pet owners think of their
animals as family members. About half buy them birthday gifts, And it's a two-way street. People
who have pets tend to have lower blood pressure. They also have a lower heart-disease risk.
Scientists are finding more and more evidence that animals can also help improve mental health.
Some clinics have been using "pit therapy" (定物疗法) alongside traditional medicine. Here is a
look at some of the cures.
Rabbits
In one study, scientists told a group of stressed-out adults to pat a rabbit and a rabbit toy. The
toy had no effect. Touching the living rabbit, however, reduced anxiety (焦虑).
Crickets (蟋蟀)
Animals don't have to be soft and lovely to help. In a 2016 study, elderly people who were
given five crickets in a cage felt happier after eight weeks. The act of caring of an animal seemed
to make the difference.
Horses
Horses are among the most-studied therapy animals. In Europe, they have been involved in
medical treatment plans since the 1860s. Activities like brushing the fur of a horse have been shown
to reduce anxiety in people of all ages.
Fish
One of the study focused on people who had Alzheimer's disease(阿尔兹海默氏病). When
they dined in front of a tank of colorful fish, they ate more.
Dogs
Children who struggle with reading are less anxious when they read aloud to a trained dog.
Their attitudes change and their skills improve.
69. About of pet owners in America buy their pets birthday gifts.

	A. one-third	B. 50 percent	C. 95 percent	D. three quarters		
70.	The underlined phrase "two-way street" (in paragraph 1) means " ."					
	A. Pets can reduce not only their owners' blood pressure but also their risk of heart disease					
	B. Pets can improve not only their owners' physical health but also their mental health					
	C. Pets are well loved both in the East and in the West					
	D. People love pets, and pets do their owners lots of good					
71.	According to the passage, people who were given crickets felt happier after a few weeks					
beca	ause					
	A. the ate more		B. they spent time c	aring for an animal		
	C. they exercised mo	ore	D. they changed the	ir attitudes		
72.	Horses have been involved in medical treatment plans in Europe.					
	A. since the 1680s		B. for more than two	o centuries		
	C. since 1860		D. for about 160 years			
73.	Children who have difficulty reading become less anxious when					
	A. they play with ral	obits	B. they read in front	of a tank of colorful fish		
	C. they are given son	me crickets	D. they read aloud to	o a trained dog		
74.	The main idea of the passage is that					
	A. pets are well loved in many counties					
	B. pets can improve people's physical health					
	C. pets have been us	sed to help cure mental i	llness			
	D. it is still a myster	y whether keeping pets	brings benefits			
В. С	Choose the best answ	er and complete the pa	assage. (12分)			
	Do you know somet	hing about cats? Do we	humans learn something g	good from them?		
	Cats are animals of	habit. They like to go	to sleep about the same ti	me every day and for a		
cert	ain length of time. Th	ey seem to have a natur	ral clock inside them that t	tells them when to sleep		
and	when to75					
	Cats make up their r	regular sleep with occas	sional (间或的) cat naps	. Some experts feel that		
hum	nans could also benefi	it from this habit. Cat n	aps help to build up energ	gy in the body. They are		
also	a good way to over	come boredom. Since	cats have moods76	those of humans, some		

A number of famous people have \_\_78\_\_ cats by taking cat naps during the day. The naps would usually last from 15 to 30 minutes.

experts believe people can 77 their moods and attitudes by catnapping. People might become

happier and more positive and they can finish their work more efficiently.

President Harry Truman, John Kennedy and Lyndon B Johnson like taking naps. Winston Churchill took cat naps, too. When he was 66 years old, Churchill was appointed Prime Minister of England (任命英国首相) at the important time by King George VI. England's army suffered many losses at the beginning of World War II. Churchill faced a large number of challenges. But with his full energy and his great ability, he led his people to victory. He was a tireless source of strength to his people. Churchill \_\_79\_\_ told one of his best friends privately that the reason why he was able to work long hours, often into the deep night, napping was his \_\_80\_\_.

Perhaps more people could learn from cats and take naps to feel better and live longer.

75. A. stay up B. wake up C. put up D. turn up

76.	A. similar to	B. same as	C. different from	D. connected with
77.	A. increase	B. improve	C. impress	D. interest
78.	A. caught	B. cared	C. copied	D. controlled
79.	A. once	B. never	C. seldom	D. nearly
80.	A. story	B. secret	C. success	D. suggestion

C. Fill in the blanks with the proper words.(在短文的空格内填入适当的词,使其内容通顺。每空格限填一词,首字母已给。)

In the city I live in, some seats on every bus come in orange color, different from the rest which are blue. Those seats are intended for(预留) a certain group of people—the old and some who need special care, such as the disabled or those with small babies. So you can often see young people choose to take others seats instead of the orange ones if possible.

One day, my friend Lisa boarded a bus and found the only untaken seat was an orange one. She h\_\_\_\_\_81\_\_ for a moment and slowly walked to it and sat down. As the bus went on, passengers accumulated(聚集) from stop to stop and the bus became really c\_\_\_\_82\_\_\_. At that time, someone near the door asked loudly if there was anybody who would like to o\_\_\_83\_\_\_ a seat to the old man who had just got on the bus. On hearing it, Lisa looked around to see where the old man was. She was even about to get up but found it difficult to do so. Thinking that someone near the old man would do him a favor, she remained seated. Actually, she had another reason to do so. To her s\_\_\_84\_\_\_, she soon became the target of criticism(批评的目标) from some people standing beside her.

"Shameless," a voice said.

"Morality decays(道德败坏)," another voice added.

Lisa kept silent as the short conversation went. She wanted to say something but held the words back. She understood as the only young person taking the orange seat on this bus, she "should" feel ashamed. Lisa turned her face to the window to hide her embarrassment.

If you were a passage on that but, would you stand out a \_\_\_85\_\_\_\_ her and blame(责怪) her for not giving up her seat? If I hadn't known the story of Lisa's side, I would. However, the truth is: Lisa had just a small o \_\_\_86\_\_\_ and was in recovery (恢复). Her doctor had told her to sit instead of s \_\_\_87\_\_\_ as much as possible. The long bus trip would give her trouble if she stood all the way.

## D. Answer the questions(根据以下内容回答问题)

"Dinging out", or "eating out", are phrases people use in Britain when they eat in a restaurant or a pub. Eating out is more popular in Britain today than it has been ever been. In 2006, for the first time ever, British people spent more eating out in restaurants and pubs than cooking for themselves. It seems that many British people are becoming increasingly interested in how good their food tates, and also how healthy it is.

However, eating out can also be expensive. Restaurants are more expensive than pubs, though many pubs serve very good, simple food. As we British people do no dine out every night of the week, eating in a restaurant is often seen as a special occasion(场合). When going on a first date and wanting to make a good impression on him or her, or if celebrating an anniversary or a birthday, then many people like to go to a restaurant to eat. People often eat in a restaurant before going to the cinema or the theatre.

Naturally, restaurants are greatly different in quality and price. However, almost all British cities have man kinds of food and culinary(烹饪的) styles to choose from including traditional

British food, and all from the very cheap to the very expensive ---French, Italian, Indian, Greek, Thai, Japanese and many, many more. In fact, when asked what their favorite food is, more British people say an Indian curry than any other dish!

As well as dining in a restaurant, when people are too tired too cook after work, they often get a "take-away". This means that they order from a take-away restaurant by phone, and then go to collect it and take it home to eat. Many take-away restaurants also deliver it to your house(if you are especially tired, or lazy!) . And you can normally find a take-away restaurant for almost any cuisine, the most popular are pizza(Italian), Indian and Chinese---and all you have to do is open the door, pay and eat!

- 88. British people enjoy cooking for themselves, don't they?
- 89. How is the food served by many pubs?
- 90. When do British people choose to eat in a restaurant?
- 91. Which dish do most of the British people like best?
- 92. How can British people get a "take-away"?
- 93. Do you like eating out or getting a "take-away"? Please give at least two reasons to explain your choice.

## VII. Writing(作文)

94. Write at least 60 words on the topic "Say '\_\_\_\_\_' to myself'(以"对自己说'\_\_\_\_\_\_")为题, 写一篇不少于 60 个词的短文, 标点符号不占格)

(注意: 短文中不得出现任何人名、校名及其它相关信息,否则不予评分) 你一定对你周围的人说过:"谢谢"、"对不起"、"生日快乐"等血多话。你对自己说过的哪句 话最让你记忆犹新?或者此刻你最想对自己说什么?请用你的笔尖倾吐你最真实的心声吧!